
 

 

From: Cox, Steve <Steve.Cox@torbay.gov.uk> 
Sent: Thursday, January 6, 2022 2:52:31 PM 
To: xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx 
Subject: Police investigation  
  
Dear Mr Frost 
  
You have, I understand, been informed that Licensing at Torbay Council are party to some information about a Police 
investigation into your alleged behaviour. I also have been led to believe you are on Police bail currently. The 
information I have on this is limited, so I am seeking further information from the Police on whether this is in fact the 
case.  
  
However you do have a duty under the Taxi Policy, dated March 2021, Section 9 to report to us any ‘arrest and 
release, charge or conviction of any offences listed within this Policy’. I am not assuming you have met this 
threshold, but if you have then it would be helpful to understand what the allegations relate to. I attach a link to the 
taxi policy below. 
  
taxi-policy-march-2021.pdf (torbay.gov.uk) 
  
If you have any questions then please come back to me and I will answer them if I can.  
  

 

 
This email and any attachments are intended solely for the use of the intended recipient(s) and may contain 
confidential information and/or may be legally privileged. If you have received this email in error, please notify 
the sender immediately and delete this email.  
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